A Word in Edgewise ….
 
          Well the County Commission wrapped up the budget last week.   With all the consternation and posturing the final debate and authorization was pretty ‘milk toast’.  We reduced the mill levy some and were able to keep most services at the same level as recent years.   No employees were laid off and we were able to carve out a modest salary increase for most employees.  I am proud that the County had promoted some sound fiscal policies in the last few years and don’t have to burn the furniture or knee jerk react to budgetary issues.
 
          I am sure there are still detractors when it comes to our decisions on the budget and the spending of taxpayer monies.   And that is o.k.   Competing interests, conflicting viewpoints and differing thoughts on what is important services and what is not is part of the dialogue that must be had to come to conclusions on what the community values are, what they will tolerate in mill levy levels, and what their priorities are in the realm of public safety, infrastructure,  human services and quality of life amenities.  Good healthy debate and discernment is part of the process.
 
          One of the items that didn’t get funded but sparked some debate was the County’s funding role in establishing a stand alone Child Advocacy Center.   The ask to the County was $120,000 a year.   The funds would be used in conjunction with other revenue streams to lease space to bring all the contributing groups together under one roof.   Presently, we have a disjointed, fractured partnership of City, County, State employees at several levels on the problem of child abuse, missing children,  internet crimes, family violence, child in need of care, etc.  They do some amazing work but the conditions are not optimum to their best work and most efficient work.  And the facilities are not very ‘kid friendly’ or conducive to ‘one stop’ solutions for families that find themselves using the different agencies.
 
          I am an advocate for revisiting this issue.   Sooner than later.  Today’s economic strain on families acerbates many of the issues and concerns that this collaborative group deals with on a daily basis.   Vulnerable populations need our attention.  I am convinced that we are not serving the entire cohort group that has difficulties with some of the malingering problems I outlined earlier.   I am also convinced that a Child Advocacy Center with a good business plan and focused administration will deliver better services to more children, make the services more easily accessible to families in distress and maximize the staff and resources we have in place now to increase services and ultimately save money from efficiencies achieved with more functional co-location.
 
          That’s all for this week.   Thanks for letting me get a word in edgewise.    tn
